Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 25 September 2008 in Adfa Village Hall at 8.00pm 

Present:  Cllrs Heward (Chair), Davies, Hill, Willetts, Evans, Saul, Benbow, County Cllr 

                J Shearer and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.

1.
Apologies were received from Cllr Huxley.


Cllr Benbow signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

2.
Declarations of Interest

There were none.  


The Clerk handed out information to each councillor from Powys County Council


regarding personal and prejudicial interests.  

3.
Minutes of July’s Meeting

The minutes of July’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record.


Proposed Cllr Willetts and seconded Cllr Evans.

4.
Planning

1)  Councillors had been consulted on the planning application validation checklist.


2)  The following applications had been granted:


      a)  Erection of Stable block, Targraig, Adfa (P2008 1102)


      b)  Extension of Ty’n Farnog, Adfa (P2008 1000)

3)  The following applications had been refused:


      a)  Change of use to form touring caravan park and camp site at Carmel

                         Caravan Site (P2008 0791)


      b)  Erection of dwelling, land at Llanwyddelan (P2008 0239)


4)  An application had been received for the erection of an extension and         


     conservatory at Dolyfardyn Fawr, Cefn Coch.  (P2008 1310)


     The councillors were happy to support this application.
5.
Highways

a)  A letter had arrived stating that the potholes by Crugnant, Adfa would be repaired.


     It also said that the long awaited replacement sign in Cefn Coch was now being

     dealt with by the traffic section.


b)  A member of the public had reported problems with blocked drains in Cefn Coch

   
     to the Highways department and had let the Community Council know.


c)  A number of problems were highlighted including potholes between Belan yr 


     Argae and the bridge by Hendai, Hafod Lane was now in a very bad state, a 

     blocked culvert between Fron Grin and Erw Hen and a poor job or re-surfacing the 
     road between Carmel and the Cefn Coch Inn.  The Clerk would report these matters.


d)  Information had been received about the proposed changes to Street Lighting in


     Powys.  It had been decided that all street lighting throughout Powys would be


     reduced by 67%, (approx. 2 out of 3 lights) apart form lighting in ‘core areas’ such


     as junctions, speed restrictions, sheltered housing etc.  For the Dwyriw area this 


     would begin some time in October with the part-night lighting remaining in place


     in Adfa.  This situation would be monitored.

6.
Adfa Play Area

Cllr Heward told the meeting that the Adfa Recreation Committee had been successful


in its application to the Community Enablement Fund and had secured a grant of 


£12,680 towards the cost of the Ball Area.  Along with the grant for £10,000 offered by

the Aggregate Fund this meant that funds were almost in place to begin the project.

7.   
Llanllugan Burial Ground

Following recent damage noted to a few headstones at the burial ground the Clerk 

had spoken to the grass cutter and he is certain that he is not responsible.  The council 


is only insured for damage occurring to the boundary wall and it is unclear who is 


actually responsible for the individual headstones.  The Clerk agreed to try to find out. 

8.
Finance

a)  Account balances: Current, £1058.64, Deposit, £2444.72, Burial, £409.69.

b)  The following invoices were approved for payment: 

      Proposed Cllr Willetts, seconded Cllr Hill.


     1)  SLCC for Clerk’s Training Course.  Total cost £50 paid by Tregynon council.    
          Cheque for £25 required for Tregynon (Chq. No. 100235)


     2)  SLCC Conference held on 8/9/08, fee for Clerk £45 + Vat.  Cheque for £52.88


           required (Chq. No. 100236).  Half of this would be paid by Tregynon.


     3)  Llanfair Caereinion Town Council donation towards the cost of the crossing


           patrol at the Primary School.  £100 agreed. (Chq. No. 100237) 
          


c)  The Vat claim had been made and £451.50 had been paid into the account.


d)  The Council agreed to continue to bank with HSBC and all councillors would be


      signatories on the account, with each cheque requiring 3 signatures.  The bank


      mandate form was duly completed.


     Proposed Cllr Hill and seconded Cllr Evans.


e)  The concurrent function grant application forms had arrived for the cemetery and

      play areas.  The Clerk would fill these in and return them.

9. 
Correspondence

a)  A letter had arrived from a member of the public complimenting the council on


     their new website and thanking councillors for their work in the community.  There


     was also a request for the council to consider setting up allotments for Adfa and it 


     was agreed that the clerk would find out more about this.


b)  WAG – Your Guide to Our Frameworks publication

c)  From One Voice Wales:


     1)  Cross Border Event – 15/10/08 in Knighton


     2)  AGM – motions for debate and conference update.


d)  Dyfed-Powys police open day – 28/9/08 in Carmarthen.


e)  Information regarding BT payphone closures from Mick Bates AM


f)  PAVO News


g)  Flier relating to the Llanidloes Green Fair – 4 and 5 Oct 2008


h)  An invitation for two councillors to attend a reception with the new chairman of


     PCC Miss Viola Evans – 8/10/08


i)  A letter from West Coast Energy requesting a meeting between councillors of


    Dwyriw, Carno and Caersws to discuss the Tirgwynt wind farm community benefit   
    fund.


j)  The Montgomeryshire Pulse publication.


k)  The Air Ambulance requesting financial assistance – deferred to the AGM.


l)  A letter regarding suggested changes to the Registration process within Powys 


    was read out and a questionnaire was filled in by Cllr Benbow.

10.
Website

The website for Dwyriw had now been launched and the feedback so far has been 


positive.  It was suggested that photographs of individual councillors be placed 
alongside their details and everyone agreed that this would be a good thing to do.   


Everyone was in agreement that information should continue to be posted on the notice 


boards for those without internet access.

11.
Welcome Letters

There were none to be sent.

12.
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

13.
Any Other Business

a)  County Cllr Shearer told the meeting that the next community police meeting would


      be held on 22 October in New Mills for all those able to attend.


b)  The Clerk offered to do a Risk Assessment of council assets in time for the next


      meeting.


c)  Cllr Evans raised the subject of mileage allowance for councillors attending 


     meetings on behalf of the council and it was agreed to include this on the next 


     agenda.


d)  The date of the next meeting would be 23 October and would be preceded by a 
      Trust Fund meeting.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 10.10pm

